Michigan Business Brokers Association - West

Minutes from February 11, 2014
Meeting called to order by, Mark Andresky at 10:02 AM
Present – Mark Andresky, Jon Siebers, Allan Reider, Larry Baumgart, Bob Fuehr, Kenny Leonard, Don VanderZwaag, Dan Butler
Absent:  
Minutes of January 14, 2014 were reviewed and approved.

Treasurer’s report – Bank balance reconciled at $6,209.77.

The Treasurer’s report was reviewed and approved.  
Membership report –  Currently have 36 members. Bob will send dues notice twice a month through March. There was an application from Harold Burrell, Jr. submitted and approved.
Education report – 
The Board reviewed the current educational schedule.
The education committee has met and are working on some ideas.
· The February meeting will be Dan Holzgen from SBS Group to talk about CRM.

· March will be a tax update by Jim Mersman. Jim suggested that there was not much new for the tax update and asked for suggestions on additional material. The board thought that some type of case study or examples of business transactions from his experience would be helpful.

· April 25th  is set as the date for a joint meeting with the Metro Chapter. The Michigan Treasury will present on tax clearances. We also thought that unemployment issues would be helpful. The education committee will try to find an appropriate speaker for that portion.

· Larry will contact Jack Alysworth to see if he can do a property tax appeal presentation for May.
The education committee will send out a survey to members for speaker suggestions.

Other business – comments came in on the letterhead choices and we will be moving ahead with one of them. We now have letterhead to use for MBBA business. Allan checked with Cool Life Systems to see the cost of changing the search criteria to include sales. They quoted 4 hours at $165 per hour. The board supports the idea of going ahead with this idea and putting a maximum of $700. Mark will forward that information to the State organization for their consideration.

We further discussed various ideas of combining the 3 corporations into 2 or 1 in some fashion or leaving the 3 existing corporations as they currently stand. There was a motion made and seconded to keep the 3 separate corporations, but to write by-laws and operating agreements to tie them together. Discussion included that this may be a more expensive structure than one entity. The motion was tabled until next meeting.
Meeting adjourned at 11:57 PM.

Respectfully submitted,

Larry Baumgart, Secretary
